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UNM School of Law

Faculty Meeting

April 30, 1974

4:00 p.m., Conference Room

MINUTES

Present: Dean Hart; Associate Dean Desiderio; Assistant Dean Ceer;
Professors Bingaman, Daniels, Eilis, Goldberg, MacPherson,
Muir, Parnail, Romero, Simson, Teitelbaum, Utton, Walden,
Walker; Acting Law Librarian Coleman

The meeting was called to order by Dean Hart and attention was given to the
folliowing:

2.

Minutes of the meeting of April 22, 1974, were approved.

"Dean Hart announced that Fred Ragsdale will be joining the faculty and

the Indian Program next academic year; also, Judge Harry D. Robins
will be the principal speaker at Commencement on May 19th.

Ms. Coleman reported on expenditures of library funds and explained
new procedures, materials, efc. and received suggestions from the
faculty.

The proposed curriculum was explained by Professor Muir and discussion
by the faculty followed. A motion to approve the attached curriculum,
subject to any necessary or desirable changes, carried.

Professor Muir circulated the attached statement regarding the
recently-held Awards Banguet. A mofion To approve the resolution
was made by Professor Teiteibaum, seconded by Professor Goldberg.
The faculty voted to table the motion until Monday, May ©.

Professor Walker distributed a report of the faculty committee, which
was appointed by the Dean fo work with MALSA, He reported that MALSA
has a list of Chicano students already accepted to whom letters will

be written in an effort to encourage them to enroll; MALSA would like
to have the names of additional acceptances for the-same purpose. He
asked that the Dean consider appointing a replacement for him during
the summer and nexT academic year because he will be on sabbatical.

The attached report-~the outcome of the demands presented at an
informal meeting with MALSA on April 25, attended by fourteen faculty
members, and meetings of The Special Committee with MALSA--was
discussed for two hours. The discussion centered upon the purposes
of minority admissions, including Justice Douglas's dissenting
opinion in Defunis (attached), the meaning of "cultural bias," the

- needs both in the law school and in society for lawyers of minority

backgrounds, and the role of the law school in these matters. The
faculty also discussed the resources of the CLEO program and of the
law school, and indicated that applicants who show need for CLEO
and/or Programmed Studies should not be admitfed unless glven the
opportunity to participate in those programs.
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FrRaMm:

SUBJECT:

THE UNIVERSITY OF NEW MEXICO

Date: April 30, 1974
Law Faculty

Bob Walker, Cruz Reynoso, and Jerry Walden

Report of the Faculty Committee Appointed by the Dean to Work with
MALSA

We believe it is the responsibility of this law school to increase the numbers
of Chicano people who are trained as lawyers.

Included in the ways the school can discharge this responsibility are the
following:

increase available financial aid;

increase our recruitment efforts;

increase the number of students accepted;.

increase the special tutoring available to those who need it; and
involve students and alumni in these efforts.

During the past years the school has made important progress in discharging
this responsibility. This summer and early next year, the faculty should re~
evaluate our practices in this area, particularly with a view to whatever can
be learned from the Supreme Court's opinion in DeFunis.

Page 7 of this report, which is expressed in graph form on page 8, shows that
there has been a steady increase in the percentage of Chicano students enrolled
in the law school since 1969 (the notes at the bottom of pages 1-6 show the
absolute numbers). An increase of 1/2 of 1% is presently expected for next
year. However, the percentage of the class made up of Chicano students with
predicted first year averages of 2.1 to 2.29, according to present expectations
will hold steady, the percentage made up of Chicano students with predicted
first year averages of 2.3 and above will increase significantly, and the per-
centage made up of Chicano students with predicted first year averages below
2.1 will decrease to 0.

If we had reached a level of having as many Chicano students as we should have,
this, of course, would be a desirable trend. Without deciding how many Chi-
cano students we should have, your committee concludes that we certainly have
not reached that figure--whatever it is.

Page 9, the right-hand vertical column, shows that even without considering
applicants with predicted first year averages below 2.0, there is a pool of

21 Chicano applicants who presently are not expected to be admitted. A few
years ago, we did not have such a pool of applicants in this range of predicted
first year averages. Your committee concludes that we are not yet at a level
of Chicano student enrollment whlch justifies rejection of so many applicants
in this category.

If one measures whether our experience in admitting Chicano students with low
and relatively low predicted first year averages has been good or bad accord-
ing to whether they earn grade point averages of over 2.0, then, from the
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information presented on pages 1 through 6, one can say, roughly, the following:
for students with predictions below 2.0, the experience has been good in approximate-

ly 75% of the cases; for students in the prediction category of 2.0 to 2.09,
the experience has been good in 60% of the cases; for students in the prediction
category of 2.1 to 2.19, the experience has been good in 90% of the cases; for
students in the prediction category of 2.2 and above, the experience has been
good in 757 of the cases. Your committee concludes that this experience has
been sufficiently good that we should still be admitting Chicano students from
all of these prediction categories--even from the category of below 2.0. 1In
arriving at this conclusion we are aware of the fact that recently grades earned
and awarded at this law school have been going up; however, unless they are
expected to go down in the near future, the predicted first year averagef§ com-
puted by the new formula is the relevant one.

It is difficult to determine how many of the applicants should be accepted for
next year. An argument can be made for admitting all those who the admissions
committee concludes can succeed in law school. However, the admissions committee
now has only 20 more admissions letters to send out in order to try to enroll

a class of 100 students, and our experience over: the past three years has been
that we ultimately have a class of approximately 107 students even when we at-
tempt to enroll only 100.

An additional problem is created because representations have been made to ap-
plicants not yet admitted whose predicted first year averages are between 2.5
and 2.79 to the effect that we will be admitting a few more persons from that
category. For example, three weeks ago people in that categery who inquired,
were told that we would be sending admissions letters to fifteen more people

in that category and that there were approximately 50 applicants in that cate-
gory. At present, the admissions committee plans to send approximately 20 more
letters to people in that category; however, the number of persons in that
category has increased from approximately 50 to approximately 100, Therefore,
as a compromise figure, your committee arrived, rather arbitrarily, at the
figure of 13 as the number of additional acceptance letters that should be sent
to Chicano applicants this year, and this is our recommendation. Your committee
recommends that the faculty ask the admissions committee to send out 13 more
letters of acceptance to the Chicano applicants of their choosing.

The admissions committee, of course, has presently arrived at a plan for.next
year which is wholly in keeping with the directions they have been given by the
faculty, and we approach with chagrin the business of recommending that the
faculty give a new direction this late in the vear; however, we do believe it
is justified by the importance of increasing the numbers of Chicano students
enrolled. ‘

Your committee further recommends that the faculty give some direction to the
admissions committee concerning the size of next year's entering class. It is
impossible to send out these 13 additional letters without either (1) increas-
ing the size of the class expected to be enrolled next year by approximately
11, which probably would give us a class of 111 to 118, (2) renigging on the
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representations we have made to people in the prediction range of 2.5 to 2.79
who have inquired (for example, by reducing the number of additional letters

to be sent out from 15, the representation made at one point, to 5) or (3)

some combination of increasing the size of the class and renigging on the re-
presentations. Your committee makes no recommendation concerning which of these
directions should be given to the admissions committee; however, we do recom-
mend that the faculty give some direction concerning this matter.

If your committee is to continue to function throughout the summer, perhaps a
replacement should be made for Bob Walker.















